Government of Pakistan Ministry of Interior

F.No.8/12/2018-Arms (NPB)

Islamabad, the 15th March, 2018

OFFICE MEMORANDUM

SUBJECT: ISSUANCE OF NON-PROHIBITED BORE ARMS LICENSES

The undersigned is directed to state that ban on issuance of Non-Prohibited Bore Arms Licenses has been lifted vide this Ministry's Notification dated 26.12.2017.

- 2. In this regard a lot of applications from government officers /officials /military personnel are being received in this Ministry directly by passing their controlling Ministries.
- All Ministries are, therefore requested to follow the below given 3. guidelines for forwarding applications of arms licenses to this Ministry:
 - i) All the employees of Attached Departments /subordinate offices and Authorities may forward their applications through the Ministry concerned.
 - The application on plain paper along with attested copy of ii) CNIC may be forward to Ministry of Interior. Photographs and NADRA's prescribed form are not required to be forwarded.
 - Ministries while forwarding arms license's application may iii) certify the status of employee (s) i.e. regular, contract etc.

All Ministries are requested to follow the above guidelines. Any requests received in violation of the above guidelines shall not be entertained.

> Mirza Khalid Mehmood, Deputy Secretary (Security)

Tele: 051-9202149

President Secretariat. Prime Minister's Office. All Ministries / Divisions.